VOL. XVIII

SEPTEMBER 1, 1945

NO.35

Division Meeting called for Friday Evening, Sept. 7th.

New members should attend.

Lieutenant Governor Von N. Marshall has called a conference meeting for Friday evening, September 7, at 7:00 p.m. at the Thursday Club, Sunset Cliffs, 1229 Santa Barbara Street, Ocean Beach.

The Ocean Beach Club will be host club. The dinner will be \$1.75 per plate and the speaker of the evening will be Past District Governor William C. (Bill) Schaper.

At 6:00 p.m. there will be a caucus to nominate the Lieutenant Governor for next year.

While the war is over, there is still need to notify the club as to attendance so that proper table arrangements can be made.

Members should notify the secretary or be prepared to indicate next Tuesday if you are going to attend.

New members especially should make it a point to attend these conferences as it will add to your knowledge of Kiwanis in no uncertain manner.

The ladies, of course, are expected to accompany you and we

should by all means lend our support to the Lieutenant Governor for this is the first time in several years that gas is available and cannot now be used as an excuse for non-attendance.

Reservations can also be made through Jerry H. Sullivan, president Ocean Beach Club, c/o Ocean Beach Lumber Company, San Diego 7, California.

Reservations are imperative and must be in the hands of the committee by not later than the 4th.

New Sign Posts to be installed

We are soon to have some rejuvinated sign posts at some strategic points of entry into San Diego, announcing our meeting place, date and time.

Now that travel is to be resumed, work is also underway through the Service Club Presidents' Council for the erection of appropriate signs of service clubs to be placed in a group on the entering highways to San Diego.

This will fill a long felt want for many cities have had such arrangements for a long time and it makes the service club more available to visitors.

THE KIWANIS TIDINGS



Published weekly by KIWANIS CLUB OF SAN DIEGO CALIFORNIA

Chartered December 4, 1920

Subscription price \$4.00 per year in advance "Entered as second-class matter November 7, 1934, at the post-office at San Diego, California, under the Act of March 3, 1879."

International President

BEN DEAN - - Grand Rapids, Michigan

District Governor

CHARLES J. GRIFFIN, Beverly Hills, Calif.
Lieutenant Governor

VON N. MARSHALL,

SAN DIEGO KIWANIS CLUB

President - - - EDWARD P. SCOTT Immediate Past President BERMA W. BONHAM 1st. Vice President ANDERSON BORTHWICK 2nd Vice President - A. MONROE SANDERS Secretary-Treasurer - ROBERT L. MUELLER

DIRECTORS

Richmon Barbour

Lawrence Manly

La Mesa

Elmer O. Busenburg Edson D. Clapp Clayton A. Phair L. Glenn Sturgis

Eugene L. Freeland

Royal L. Thomas

Walter M. Krames

Club Office

857 Seventh Avenue Zone 1 Phone Main 6745

ROBERT L. MUELLER, Editor

Res.: 33 'I' St., Chula Vista Phone C.V. 378

WHERE TO MAKE UP ATTENDANCE

TUESDAY

Brawley, Planters Hotel, 12:10.

Ocean Beach, Women's Club, 2160 Bacon, 6:30 Oceanside, Montys Cafeteria, 314 No. Hill, 12:10 San Diego, San Diego Club, 12:10.

WEDNESDAY

Calexico, De Anza Hotel, 12:10.

National City, Kiwanis Club House, 12:10.

THURSDAY

East San Diego, Masonic Hall, 12:10. Escondido, Jordan's Cafe, 12:15

Yuma, Arizona, Clymer House, 12:10.

FRIDAY

El Centro, Barbara Worth Hotel, 12:15.

La Jolla, La Valencia Hotel, 12:10.

La Mesa, Ernie's Rancho, Highway 80 East of Grossm't p.o. 12:10

Before leaving on a trip?

Now that the gas rationing is no longer in effect, members will no doubt do a little vacationing on their own hook and might wish to attend some other Kiwanis Club on their travels.

The secretary has a complete list of clubs throughout the United States and Canada and can inform you of the time and location of the club meetings.

Be sure in visiting a club to ask for a make-up slip and forward it immediately to the secretary. This is important especially during the last few days of a month for unless the slips are received by the fifth of the month, the percentage will not reflect your attendance.

The secretary also has lists of clubs meeting in the California-Nevada District for distribution.

Last Tuesday turned out to be a fine day for our outdoor luncheon at the Rowing Club grounds and the fine program, given by a sailor, with his accordian, or should we say "brace" of accordians, for he had three instruments which he played, ranging from the largest to the smallest.

The luncheon was good and the orange drink furnished by Del Van Liew made an excellent chaser for the peanuts, etc.

After luncheon and a short program, many members partook of that little game of horseshoes. We do not know just how the various matches turned out but we feel sure that everyone enjoyed himself.

There were several disappointments both as to our own attendance and also the attendance of some guests who had been invited, but it was discovered that their dates evidently were mixed so they

did not appear with us. Hope we can do better next time for we really believe that such an outing once a year is desirable.

Thanks go to Ray Murray and his committee for the large amount of work they did to make this party a success and we must not overlook thanking Andy Borthwick who did much to have things go over smoothly for us, including the expert swimming of a Rowing Club member.

Andy, by the way, confessed that he had cut the lawn a day or two before our arrival and we believe that he can get some more similar jobs if he should like to advertise.

ROSTER NEWS

Our new roster is nearly ready for distribution and members are urged to bear the following facts in mind:

The roster is for your exclusive benefit and should never under any circumstances be loaned to others for any purpose. The names contained in this roster are of members and it is not desired that this list be used by outsiders for advertising purposes or sold as a mailing list.

We have had many calls for a list of our members from outside sources presumably for a No. 1 mailing list and Kiwanis International has at different times warned about allowing our lists to come into the hands of those who might use them improperly. Therefore, DO NOT ALLOW YOUR ROSTER TO GET OUT OF YOUR HANDS. It is exclusively for YOUR use.

Members should also be sure to inform the secretary of any change in address or telephone number so that information can be put in the Tidings for corrections.

Each member will be given one copy only and this should be carefully preserved as additional copies cannot be issued.

New sheets will be sent you from time to time as new names are added and the names for deletion will also be published in the Tidings.

Every member must keep up his own roster and should therefore watch for announcements in the Tidings from time to time for corrections, additions or deletions.

There are several members who have not as yet furnished the secretary with a photograph so that a cut can be made. These sheets will not be in the original issue but will be furnished as soon as received.

Finally, please notify the secretary of any corrections or changes to be made as early as possible.



Congratulations to the
Kiwanis Club
of La Jolla
on their
Twentieth Anniversary
1925 - 1945
August 31



Our speaker for Tuesday will be none other than our regular visitor, Jack Retlaw, of the San Diego Journal, who will have as his subject "A Little Bit of Everything and some Vaudeville."

Jack has had a very interesting career and tells of his adventures, all the way from "riding the rods" with Jack London to Press Agent for Hollywood movie stars.

His talk is both unique as well as thrilling and we will look forward to a talk that will undoubtedly give us lots of back history in the life of one who makes newspaper work his career.

Charlie Smurthwaite will be program chairman.

We lose two members

Two members are leaving the club and we are sincerely hoping that they will be able to join Kiwanis in their new locations.

Major Wm. (Bill) J. Halpenny of the Salvation Army is being transferred to Stockton, California, and Dave Cherry is accepting the position of principal of the La Jolla School.

We are always sorry to lose members, but our consolation is that some other Kiwanis Club will gain from our loss for we know that these men will be an asset to any club and feel that they know Kiwanis well enough to keep up with this work, wherever they may be.

PROGRAM

Tuesday, September 4, 1945
SAN DIEGO CLUB
12:10 Noon

SPEAKER OF THE DAY

JACK RETLAW Journalist

Subject

A little bit of everything and some vaudeville

PROGRAM CHAIRMAN

Charles F. Smurthwaite
Drug Products

Attend the Divisional meeting at Ocean Beach Friday, September 7th.